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Brian Haynes

From: African American Collective <admin@aacollective.org>
Sent: Friday, May 24, 2019 2:40 PM
To: Brian Haynes
Subject: Chaney Testimony: 5/23/29

Mr. Haynes, 
 
My testimony from the May 23rd Authority Board Meeting is below.  Please ensure it is on file. 
‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐‐ 
 
After reviewing SB1 and the Community Benefits Plan which are not specific to inclusion by ethnicity, I'd like to 
know what steps are being taken to ensure the African American Community is being included in employment, 
procurement, and community engagement activities during planning, construction, and on‐going operations 
of the stadium and its satellite locations. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Dr. D. Edward Chaney 
African American Collective 
admin@aacollective.org 
 



May 24, 2019 

Brian Haynes 
Project Manager 
Applied Analysis 
Clark County Chambers 

RE: May 23, 2019 Stadium Authority Board Meeting Testimony 

Myisha Williams, Vice Chair of the Commission on Minority Affairs for the record. I’d like to 
thank Chairman Hill and members of the Board for this opportunity to speak with you today. 
First, I would like to provide a brief background on the Commission and its purpose. We actively 
research, advocate, and encourage discussion around all topics affecting Nevada minorities but 
have seven main areas of focus. They include, education, housing, employment, civil rights, 
health, political empowerment and economic development. 

The Commission’s 2019-2020 strategic plan submitted to the Governor’s office includes four 
major goals: 

First is to boost our visibility as a central advisory body that gives a voice to minority 
issues.  

Second is to become a hub for statewide minority data collection and dissemination. 

Third is to encourage discussion and facilitate connections between minority advocates. 

And fourth, is to support legislation that will make measurable improvements to quality 
of life for Nevada minorities.  For example, in this session we testified in support of SB 
490 – AN ACT relating to government contracts requiring the Nevada Commission on 
Minority Affairs to conduct a study relating to disparities on the basis of race or gender 
in the awarding of purchasing and public works contracts. 

Given this context, my question for the Board today is: Is there an opportunity for the 
Commission to access workforce and procurement data that would allow us to stratify 
inclusion by race and gender in an effort to support the Commission in meeting the goals we 
have been tasked with fulfilling? 

Respectfully, 

Commissioner Myisha Williams 
Vice Chair of the Nevada Commission on Minority Affairs 
702-330-2449 (direct) 
myisha@mysfirm.com 

mailto:myisha@mysfirm.com


 

Faith Organizing Alliance – Educating – Engaging – A Community in Action 
2450 Revere Street – North Las Vegas, NV 89030 

Phone: (702) 579-5957 - www.faithorganizingalliance.org – email: faith@faithorganizingalliance.org 

Clark County Stadium Authority Board 

Clark County, Nevada 

Public Comment 

May 24, 2019 

 

 

Name: Pastor Ralph E. Williamson 

Representing: Faith Organizing Alliance – President 
 
  
Subj:  3.3 Workforce and Business Diversity. 

D. Faith Based Leaders – Developer will maintain relationships with the faith 
based community leaders throughout the design, construction, and operation 
phases of the Project, utilizing their relationship with the communities they serve 
to communicate employment and business development opportunities on the 
Project. 

 
On behalf of faith-based organizations, I'd like to know how we can better engage in the 
process. What are some of the restrictions and limitations that we need to be aware of? 
We're looking for parameters. We want to know what opportunities are available so that 
we can help position our community to participate. Is there a contact I can follow up 
with? What is that process? Specifically, I'm looking for a list of opportunities for 
employment, procurement, and community engagement.  

Thank you, 

Ralph E. Williamson 

 

http://www.faithorganizingalliance.org/


Good afternoon Mr. Chairman and Board of Directors. Thank you for your 

time. My name is Taryrece Swint and I live at 7350 W Centennial Pkwy, Apt 

1059, Las Vegas, Nevada. I am here on behalf of two organizations – the 

nonprofit Uplift Foundation of Nevada and the local Kappa Xi Chapter of 

Omega Psi Phi Fraternity, Incorporated. Together, these organizations have 

spent the past 42 years improving this community. 

As Omega Men and through our Uplift Foundation, we place special 

emphasis on mentoring, with a focus on helping African-American boys 

successfully transition into positive and productive men. Nearly 1,500 boys 

have participated in our manhood training; today, the overwhelming majority 

are leading successful lives and giving back their communities around the 

country. 

Our mentees are exposed to men of the highest caliber and achievement -- 

doctors, lawyers, engineers, entrepreneurs, service men and women and 

professional athletes, including our very own Kappa Xi Brother, Cameron 

"Cam" Jefferson, a graduate of Desert Oasis High School and a member of 

the 2015 Super Bowl Champion Denver Broncos. 

We are excited about the Raiders arrival and what it will mean for this city. 

We are equally excited about the possibility of partnering with the Raiders 

to empower local youth and our fellow citizens. Our organizations are 

interested in learning more about and participating in concessions and 

fundraising opportunities at the new Raiders stadium.  

As I mentioned, we have a demonstrated track record of service; last month, 

we awarded $28,000 in scholarships to college-bound students. Other 

activities include providing shoes to underprivileged elementary school 



students, toys to youth during Christmas, baskets of food to low-income 

families at Thanksgiving, college and career counseling for middle school 

and high school students, and forums to bring cops, kids and the community 

together to build trust and improve dialogue. With additional resources from 

the Las Vegas Raiders and the Raiders Foundation, we can do even more for 

the community we all love and cherish. 

I would like to submit my name and contact information for public record, 

678-77-9866 and email taryreceswint@gmail.com.  Can we receive 

more information on concession booth fundraising opportunities, donation 

requests and other partnership opportunities? Thank you for your time. 
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